ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren CSSp (Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers)
Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect

(Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers) Mobile no. 079 6430 2577

Sacrament of Reconciliation:

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

Safeguarding Representative: Anthony Howlings

c/o all.saints.church@btconnect.com

Week commencing Sunday, 25th March 2018

				<u> </u>		
Saturday	24 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Mrs Finnerty RIP (MH/TM)	Palm Sunday	
Sunday	25 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	Failii Suilday	
Monday	26 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Mrs Lavelle's Ints	Monday of Holy Week	
Tuesday	27 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Boyle Family (DMB)	Tuesday of Holy Week	
Wednesday	28 th	Chrism Mass in the Cathedral		Wednesday of Holy Week		
Thursday	29 th	7.00 p.m.	Hassop	Celebrant's Intention	Maundy Thursday	
Friday	30 th	11.00a.m.	Bakewell	Way of the Cross	Good Friday	
		3.00 p.m.	Hassop	Liturgy of the Lord's Passion		
Saturday	31 st	8.00 p.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	Easter Vigil	
Sunday	1^{st}	10.00 a.m.	Bakewell	Louis Cahill RIP (J D)	Easter Sunday	

Ministries	Readers	E. Ministers	Welcomers	
Maundy Thursday 7p.m.	L. Elliot, A. Shimwell	C. Allsop, K. Benson		
Cood Eriday 2 n m	P. Robinson, A. Jenkins			
Good Friday 3 p.m.	Gospel: A. Jenkins, J. Hespe	B. Cain		
Holy Caturday 9 m m	C. Rider, M. Cosgrove, R. Blankenstein		A. Lancashire	
Holy Saturday 8 p.m.	M. Etchells	L. Elliot, C. Allsop	T. Clarke	
Easter Day 10 a.m.	M. Hopkinson, Y. Jordan	A. Shimwell, E. Hague		
Counters	25 th March: CABG			

Easter Triduum celebrations:

Maundy Thursday – Mass of the Lord's Supper at 7.00pm with the **Mandatum** (*a <u>new</u> time for us*) in Hassop;

Good Friday morning The Way of the Cross <u>at 11.00am</u> in Bakewell followed by our ecumenical service together at noon: at <u>3.00pm in Hassop</u>, Liturgy of the Lord's Passion with Communion. Good Friday collection for Holy Places.

31st 8.00pm Easter Vigil in Hassop

1st **April Easter morning Mass at 10.00am in Bakewell** with Reception of Yvette into Full Communion.

Young parishioners will help with the Readings on Palm Sunday morning since it is the last Sunday of month. We shall use Eucharistic Prayer II instead of the one used for them.

Holy Week is a special week in the prayer life of the Christian church worldwide. There are many challenges especially for celebrants, choirs, readers and for all others who help in the week's unfolding liturgies. There's a little Latin phrase that says "Nemo dat quod non habet" – you cannot give what you do not have! If you refuse to give something to it, you'll get nothing out of it – as simple as that. YOU are all invited to join in the spiritual life of the Church in the world by living out Holy Week in our parish community and our services are given above. We have special booklets to help with the liturgies and we will try to keep things simple and prayerful.

This weekend we will have the Retiring collection to help with our Easter preparations. We couldn't do it last week because of the weather. Also, the "modest" collection of last week will be added to this week so there will be a blank week in our parish collections! Challenging days for our Counters especially the new ones!! Last weekend we had 20 or so present for each Mass.

Next Saturday morning We have a Family celebration of Reconciliation at 11.00am in Hassop. Two priests will be available and the flyer reminds us that the celebration is open to all who would like to attend. Our thanks to Sarah for putting this together on our behalf.

<u>Confirmation preparation</u>: At Thursday's liturgy meeting we have made a preparatory plan for Confirmation and the Bishop's visit in November. Our first meeting will be on <u>Saturday morning 9th June in Bakewell at 10.00am</u>. You are being given plenty of notice so that plans can be made in advance. After a start-up meeting or two, we'll decide about future meetings.

Saturday 21st April in Alfreton church, we are having the Deanery Mass and Eucharistic devotions as part of our preparations for the National Eucharistic Congress in September $(7-9^{th})$. Every parish, convent, school, church group are invited to attend and are *expected* to attend by sending delegates. The celebration begins with Mass at 1.00pm in Christ the King church (DE55 7GL). Sarah & Robin plus Samuel & Joseph have kindly agreed to attend the Liverpool Congress on behalf of the parish — thank you so much for doing this for us. The parish will help with some of the expenses that are foreseen for the Congress.

<u>Hassop stain glass window</u>: we've had some feedback about this. It is more expensive than expected but some people are still keen on it. However, our priority at present is the ambulatory corridor, the drive to and the back of the presbytery. Bill McDermott is doing sterling work monitoring the plans here.

Lent Jars can be brought in and the charity we shall help is *The Goboka Rwanda Trust*. This was decided at the liturgy meeting and the local lady who helps the charity lives in Bakewell: her name is Heather Thomas and she is known by Kate and Christine. We hope to invite her to give a little talk on a Sunday morning.

Don't forget there are a few prayer books in the churches to help our younger parishioners to become familiar with prayers frequently used. The Diocesan Year Book is also there.

Very many thanks to our Catechists who did an excellent job on preparing the younger parishioners for their First Reconciliation last Saturday morning. Carol, Liz, Mickey and Vicky were on hand and Rachel looked after the music – thank you all. Fr David also did an excellent job helping the children to celebrate this Sacrament – part of their life in the Church.

<u>Clergy Easter Offerings</u> will be over the Easter weekend and some envelopes plus the weekly envelope are used for this.

To that small band of helpers who do the flowers, the altar linen, church cleaning in 2 churches – even cleaning the loos when others should leave them clean after use – thank you very much for all your help. And, then, we have the other helpers with the bulletin, counting and so much besides – thank you all.

Sick and Housebound: Margaret Taberner, Patricia Turner, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty, Rosaline Varnes, John Smith, Joan Hudson and Mary Howlings. We also remember the many parishioners and friends not mentioned here.

<u>Finance news:</u> The last Gift Aid return was £1,792.30 – thanks to all who help with this. One claim had not paid sufficient tax for the donation to reach the parish. Please, do be careful about this. If you have any queries about your Gift Aid, check with Lise or Fr Hugh.